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Welcome to our new combined newsletter on personal

development at Brentford School for Girls. Inside you

will see news, advice and success stories from all of

our areas linked to developing your daughter beyond

excelling in academic performance and developing them

into the “Brentford Girl of the Future” in line with our

vision.

Included in this first edition We have information

around what is being taught in PSCHE (named BLOSSOM) in

the coming term, what is happening in the careers

department after celebrating the achievement of

obtaining the Career’s Mark, what the diversity group

focus is at this time and the new extra-curricular club

timetable and featured clubs.

We hope you enjoy the publication and it gives you a

valuable insight into the wider work going on in the

school to develop your daughters to fulfil their full

potential
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DIVERSITY
DIGEST

The remainder of this section has been written by 6th form
students to raise awareness of key events in the coming

months.

The goal of the diversity group is to raise awareness of these
events and to encourage more students to engage in activities

that are taking place regionally, nationally or
internationally.

All of these events will be made aware to students in the
school in different ways including in lessons, tutor time and

generally around school where appropriate.

We are very proud to be covering
Diversity and Inclusion related

updates in the collaborative
Personal Development half termly
newsletter. Each week, a group of

students meet as part of our
Diversity Club; 

a club made up of students
committed to raising awareness

about important social and
humanitarian issues. 

Our aim is to embed the education
of the nine protected  

characteristics (Equality Act 2010)
into our curriculum; which is
taught in the classroom and

outside of it. 

Educating young people in
diversity increases creativity,

encourages open-mindedness and
provides a wealth of opportunities. 

MESSAGE FROM MS. AGNIHOTRI
DIVERSITY & INCLUSION LEAD

TEACHING DIVERSITY IS PART OF OUR SCHOOL VISION;

“SHE IS EMOTIONALLY AWARE AND EMOTIONALLY
INTELLIGENT….IS READY TO INTERACT WITH OTHERS IN THE LOCAL

AND WORLDWIDE COMMUNITY; SHE ACCEPTS THE WELFARE OF
OTHERS AS HER RESPONSIBILITY”. BRITISH VALUES; DEMOCRACY,
THE RULE OF LAW, INDIVIDUAL LIBERTY, MUTUAL RESPECT AND
TOLERANCE OF THOSE OF DIFFERENT FAITHS AND BELIEFS LAYS

DOWN THE FOUNDATIONS FOR AN INCLUSIVE SOCIETY THAT
EMBRACES DIFFERENCES. 
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21ST JAN WORLD RELIGION DAY  

World religion day is on the 21st Jan 2024. this is where faith leaders of all
religions get together and give talks to encourage an understanding of faiths

different than their own. The golden rule for most religions is ‘this is the belief that
it is good to treat others as you want to be treated’.

The day enables people to understand each other by celebrating diversity and
religious tolerance. World religion day allows peace and understanding between
all religions and tolerance with individuals with different backgrounds.   AN & LT

Year 12 

Students will be informed about World Religion Day in RE lessons

27TH JAN HOLOCAUST MEMORIAL DAY

Holocaust Memorial Day is a time to remember and honour the victims and survivors of the Holocaust. People commemorate
through ceremonies, education, visiting memorials, creating art, observing moments of silence, and organising community
events. It's a day for reflection, learning, and ensuring that the horrors of the Holocaust are never forgotten, aiming to

prevent such tragedies in the future. 

Holocaust Memorial Day is crucial for schools, such as Brentford, as it provides an opportunity to educate students about the
historical significance of the Holocaust, fostering empathy, tolerance and understanding. It helps instil the importance of

human rights, promoting a commitment to preventing discrimination and genocide in the future.  JS and AN Year 12 

In Year 8 history lessons, the Holocaust is covered as part of the KS3 curriculum.

24TH JAN INTERNATIONAL DAY OF EDUCATION

The United Nations General Assembly decided that the 24th January should be
the International Day of Education. This day is used to celebrate the role of

education for peace and development. We want to raise awareness about the
day to highlight the significance of education, urging all students in BSfG to
value learning opportunities and develop a sense of responsibility towards

global education challenges.    SP & HA Year 12 

JANUARY
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1ST FEB WORLD HIJAB DAY

This day was first founded on1st Feb 2013 by a Bangladeshi-New Yorker, Nazma Khan, who came up with
the idea as a means to foster personal freedom of religious expression and cultural understanding by

inviting women from all walks of life to experience the hijab for one day on February 1st annually. 

The aim of the day is “through awareness, education and empowerment, we are committed to
dismantling bigotry, discrimination and prejudice against Muslim women.”  TJ & AZ Year 12 
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4TH FEB WORLD CANCER DAY

World Cancer Day is an international day marked on 4 February to raise awareness of cancer and to

encourage its prevention, detection, and treatment. World Cancer Day is led by the Union for International

Cancer Control (UICC). 

 In recent years, cities have begun to support the day by lighting up important landmarks in orange and blue. In

2019, 55 landmarks in 37 cities participated in the landmark lighting initiative. At least 60 governments

officially observe World Cancer Day.

The theme for the years 2022-2024 is 'Close the care gap' that focuses on eliminating the difference in access to

cancer care services faced by populations of various groups of country income, age, gender, ethnicity etc. VT &

ST Year 12 

1ST FEB TIME TO TALK Day  

On the 1st February, we will be celebrating ‘Time To Talk Day’ in the hopes to encourage open conversations about mental
health. This is very important because every year 1 in 4 of us will experience a mental health problem and by creating an

open dialogue it can reduce stigma, make people feel less alone and promote more people to seek help. 

Our Brentford vision not only teaches emotional intelligence but also taking responsibility for the welfare of others
and these conversations should be approached with the intention to listen with an open mind and, most importantly,

patience. 

It is vital to take the time to talk with both friends and family about any worries or stresses.  Just asking how they are
helps!

If you feel you need any advice or are struggling 
please talk to a trusted adult such as your tutor or Head of Year.  EH & SB Year 13

FEBRUARY
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5TH-11TH FEB WORLD RACE EQUALITY WEEK

Held during the first week of February each year, Race Equality Week unites all people and encourages them
to continue their activities and drive race equality all year long. In line with our school values, it is simply

the right thing to do to treat others with dignity and respect. 

Racial diversity is the acknowledgement and celebration of differences between racial groups. Diversity
recognises and values differences within, as well as between racial identities.    Under the Equality Act 2010,

race is a protected characteristic.  Race Equality Week is an annual UK-wide movement uniting hundreds of
thousands of organisations and individuals to address the barriers to race equality in the workplace.   ME-A,

HMJ & BHP Year 12 

At school our annual diversity week celebrates our diverse community and will take place in June

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_minor_secular_observances#February
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/4_February
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Raising_awareness
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cancer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cancer_prevention
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Cancer_screening
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Treatment_of_cancer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Union_for_International_Cancer_Control
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Union_for_International_Cancer_Control


BLOSSOM
BULLETIN

MESSAGE FROM MS. WILLIAMS

,

We welcome Ms. Garrett and Ms. Charbonnier to the BLOSSOM Department who will both be teaching Year 10

Welcome back parents to another
edition of the Blossom Bulletin!

This term has been full of exciting
and informative topics for our

students. 

We have covered essential life
skills such as money management,
healthy relationships, and staying

safe. 

Our students have also learned
about puberty and how to plan for
their future through goal setting. 

We hope you enjoy reading about
what we have explored this term,
and what is coming up next term.

RUTH CADBURY (MP) 
6TH FORM VISIT

On November 9th, Ruth Cadbury, the MP for Brentford and
Isleworth, gave an assembly to our 6th form students

about British values and politics. The students found her
to be an insightful and engaging speaker. 

Brentford School for Girls thanks Ruth for visiting and
speaking to our students.

This half term, the sixth form will take part in a session
with Baroness Hamwee as part of the Learn with the Lords

scheme.
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TOPICS THIS HALF TERM

,

Year 7

YEAR 8:
POTIONS & HERBOLOGY

Ms. Giddens and Ms. Williams facilitated a Harry Potter themed
day on 22nd November. The day was filled with activities such

as Quidditch and Herbology. 

During Herbology, Ms. Williams taught students about the
connection between the female menstrual cycle and the Moon.

Students also had the chance to create their own herbal
mixtures and tea to help alleviate cramps and menstrual

fatigue.

Year 8

Year 9

Year 10

Year 11

Year 12

Year 13

FRIENDSHIP, BULLYING &
RELATIONSHIPS ONLINE

EXTREMISM

STEREOTYPES & EQUALITY

UNHEALTHY
RELATIONSHIPS

FEMALE HEALTH

RELATIONSHIPS, VALUES &
CONSENT

PERSONAL SAFETY

RSE PARENTAL CONSULTATION
In the Autumn term, I had the absolute pleasure of meeting with parents in October to discuss how  Relationships,

Sex Education is delivered here at BSfG.  

Parents were able to look through resources used in lessons and ask any questions about the way this topic is
taught.  Thank you to all the parents involved on the day

We are delighted to announce that two further parent consultation events have been added to the calendar with
6th form parents invited in on Friday 23rd February and Year 7 Parents invited to attend on Monday 26th February.  

Further details will be sent home separately with details on how to book your place.  

Ms Williams
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EXTRA-CURRICULAR

NEWSLETTER

TIMETABLE

Extra-Curricular opportunities

come in all shapes and forms at

Brentford School for Girls. From

writing and arts to sports clubs. 

WHY TAKE PART IN 
EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS?

AS YOU CAN SEE ANY FORM OF ACTIVITY STIMULATES THE BRAIN TO
ACTIVATE QUICKER AND FUNCTION BETTER. THIS IS WHY WE

ENCOURAGE OUR STUDENTS TO TAKE PART IN AN EXTRACURRICULAR
ACTIVITY EITHER AT LUNCH TIME OR AFTER SCHOOL TO HELP

ENCOURAGE THIS STIMULATION. NOT ONLY DOES IT DO THIS BUT IT IS
A GREAT WAY TO RELIEVE STRESS AND ANXIETY ESPECIALLY WHEN

EXAM SEASON HITS. 

The most recent up to date timetable and

information about clubs are on the

school website. please use the link below

to see what is on offer:

Extra-Curricular Club Information

Once decided what club takes your fancy

use this google form to sign up to that

club:

Spring Term 1 EC Sign Up Form 
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https://www.brentford.hounslow.sch.uk/page/?title=Extra+curricular+activities&pid=835
https://forms.gle/vtHK49bsABhkr2cdA
https://forms.gle/vtHK49bsABhkr2cdA


EXTRA-CURRICULAR

NEWSLETTER
FEATURED CLUBS

As well as a number of clubs offered by members of staff, we also have clubs supervised and run by experts from External Providers

AS WITH ALL CLUBS, THESE ARE FREE TO ALL STUDENTS!

                                                         These clubs are available to all year groups and help develop self confidence and new skills.

SELF DEFENCE

Run by a qualified instructor, classes are taught to

provide students with techniques to help protect

themselves

NETBALL

A qualified netball coach develops skills in the

sport.  For the students, this is a great opportunity

beyond their PE lessons

STEP INTO DANCE

As part of the Royal Academy of Dance commitment 

to encourage dance in young people, 

a qualified instructor teaches new skills and provide 

inspiration for students wishing 

to develop  their skills

Tuesday After School 

3:15-4:30pm in Pankhurst Gym 

Monday and Wednesday Lunch time 

12:50-1:20pm in Pankhurst Gym/Courts

Friday After School 3:15-4:30pm in the Theatre
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UNIFROG

This is a reminder that every student has access to a
fantastic on-line careers portal called Unifrog.

 Unifrog is a one-stop-shop where students can easily
explore their interests, then find and successfully

apply for their next best step after leaving us at the
end of their sixth form experience. 

Unifrog helps students to explore their key interests
and what career paths they can take to reach their

goals. With interactive quizzes, a detailed and
extensive careers library and a place to record skills

and activities, Unifrog is a tool that can be used by
students across all year groups.

If your daughter cannot log in, she should go to the log
in screen and click ‘forgotten password’, which will

allow her to set up a new password. 

The Festival of Apprenticeships 2024 will be

during National Apprenticeship Week on 5th –

11th February 2024. The Festival is free to

attend is a series of events that advocates,

promotes and celebrates apprenticeships. 

More than just a careers fair or conference,

the festival is a one-stop shop for anyone

looking to find out more about

apprenticeships. From discovering local

opportunities by meeting organisations first-

hand, through to guidance on how to apply

for and make the most of an apprenticeship,

the festival aims to cover all!

If any students are interested in

apprenticeships it is a great event to attend.

APPRENTICESHIPS
SPOTLIGHT

https://festivalofapprenticeships.com

https://www.unifrog.org/sign-in

CHECK THEM OUT:
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TIPS ON HOW TO ANSWER THE QUESTION

‘TELL ME A LITTLE ABOUT YOURSELF’

  BEGIN BY SHOWING INTERVIEWERS WHY YOU’RE THE BEST CANDIDATE

FOR THIS JOB 

(MENTION SOME SKILLS AND EXPERIENCE) 

Many of our 6th form students seek part-time work as a way to earn some pocket money 

whilst developing their employability (or transferable) skills. 

Some students might be considering a college course and ruminating on the questions an admissions tutor might ask. 

GIVE AN OVERVIEW OF YOUR EDUCATION HISTORY I.E. WHAT YOU

ARE DOING NOW, AND WHERE YOU WOULD LIKE TO GO IN THE

FUTURE

PROVE THAT YOU’VE DONE YOUR RESEARCH AND KNOW

HOW THIS JOB/ COLLEGE WOULD BE A LOGICAL NEXT STEP

IN YOUR CAREER

DEMONSTRATE THAT YOU CAN COMMUNICATE CLEARLY,

CONNECT WITH THE INTERVIEWER AND PRESENT 

YOURSELF PROFESSIONALLY

10



At LVA, we are passionate about seeing young people thrive in all areas and aspects of

life. Just as our name says, we want young people to know that they are loved, they

are valued for who they are and enabled to make informed decisions

 in their life and relationships. 

As educators, we want to equip young people to have a growth mindset and our small

groups support their development with the skills and confidence needed to build 

self-esteem, thrive in their relationships, understand their sexual health and build

emotional resilience. 

Our courses run for six weeks with a maximum of eight students to make sure that

every young person gets the time needed to benefit from the sessions. We provide an

end of course evaluation with feedback and ongoing development advice for each

participant to the school.

SELF ESTEEM
As a school we are committed to providing support to students and families.  

This starts with the pastoral team.

However, we have also ensured that specialist support is given when needed and students have access to

support from a number of providers that help support where needed.

This section outlines some of the support offered. 

MENTAL HEALTH
&
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CHECK THEM OUT:

Students are offered support from one of our Thrive therapists. The goal of 1-1 therapy sessions is to empower, support and

coach the student in a therapeutic context. Our therapists use a solution-focussed approach by setting clear goals such as

‘reducing anxiety levels’ or ‘ improving self-esteem’ etc. 

Our therapist will create a bespoke treatment plan for each student, suiting their individual needs. We believe everyone's

healing or wellness journey will be slightly different and will require different techniques and different timescales. Our

aim is to equip young people with skills to better understand themselves and the world around them. 

To ensure that we are providing each student with a safe space where they can be honest and open, everything discussed in

sessions will be kept confidential unless there is a safeguarding concern or unless the young person has given their

therapist permission to share information. 

We will review students’ progress every six weeks and a full closure report will be written once the case has been closed.

Group sessions are suitable for students who:

have low level anxiety

are struggling to make friends and settle into school 

have low scores on their PASS survey

are struggling with exam stress 

have low self esteem 

are unsure about 1-1 therapy and would like to see what therapy is all about 

struggle to manage emotions 

MENTAL HEALTH

SELF ESTEEM
THRIVE THERAPY

&
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